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A message from the Headteacher 
 
It has been a busy two weeks in school.  The children are settling into their 
new classes and already working very hard.  The subject leaders are 
carefully monitoring how subjects are being taught, ensuring that their 
expectations are evident in all classes.  Learning walks are taking place so 
that we can see teaching and learning in real time. 
 
I am delighted to let you know that our new website has launched.  There is 
still some content to be added, but hopefully over the next few weeks, this 
should all be completed.   Mrs Clarke and I have thought really hard about 
the layout, so that it is easy to navigate and also contains all of the 
information which parents require.  Please have a look, but bear with us 
whilst the content is added. 
 
Mrs Clarke and I had the privilege to spend time with the class champions 
from year 4, 5 and 6 recently.  It was very clear last term, from the 
conversations we had with children, that pupils’ perceptions of behaviour 
did not match what adults were seeing.  We decided to task the class 
champions with monitoring behaviour in lessons, on the playground and in 
the dining halls.  They have written to you to share their findings.  It is a 
very interesting read! 
 
Thank you to the parents who came to have coffee with me this 
afternoon.  It was great to share things we are working on in school, and to 
get feedback from parents.  There will be further sessions over the coming 
months. 
 
 
Mrs Sawtell-Haynes 
  

 Reading 

Champions 

Introducing … 

The Reading 
Champions of 
2023/2024.  

 

 

 

Head over to the website 
to find out more about 
our pupils’ responsibilities 

https://www.kenningtons
primaryacademy.co.uk/ch
ildren/pupil-responsibility 

Dates for your diary …… 
 

Tues 
26th Sep 

Reception Caricature Artist In School 

Fri 
6th Oct 

Year 4 Greek Workshop In School 

 

  



 

Pupil Responsibilities 

Class Champions – took a Behaviour Walk 
Have you ever wondered what the behaviour is like at Kenningtons? 

Well, last week the class champions from years 4, 5 and 6 went to 
find out… 

 
We wanted to see what the behaviour was like in the classrooms, the 
playground and the dining halls.  Before we looked, we worked with 
Mrs Sawtell-Haynes and Mrs Clarke to create criteria to describe 
excellent behaviour, good behaviour and behaviour that would not 
be good enough. 
 
After this, whilst clutching our clipboards, we began our tour of the 
school observing behaviour carefully.   

 
But what, you may ask, did we find? 

 
In 11 out of 14 classrooms, there was excellent behaviour such as; all 

children were active and on task, the teacher was in control and the noise level was appropriate for the 
lesson.  In the other three classes, behaviour was good.  You will be pleased to hear that there was not 
any evidence of behaviour that was not good enough. 
 
When we inspected the dining hall, yet again the behaviour was found to be excellent.  Children were 
chatting and sitting nicely, they cleared their plates appropriately and the floor was quite clean at the 
end of lunch.   
 
Outside on the playground and field, we observed children interacting with each other nicely and 
helping each other.  Adults were organising games, helping and chatting with children and the play 
equipment was used carefully.  They summarised this as excellent behaviour. 
 
The place where behaviour was not excellent, was the packed lunch hall.  We will be working on 
improving this over the coming weeks. 
 

The Class Champions 
 

Mrs Sawtell-Haynes and Mrs Clarke were very impressed with the class champions – they were 
accurate and inciteful and look forward to working with them in the future. 



 

Headteacher Awards 

Week 2 – Learning 
from mistakes 

Week 3 – 
Accepting 
feedback and 
criticism 

 

 

Parents / Careers 

A reminder for the school drop off / pick up ….. 

• Please do not leave your KS1 Chilldren 
unattended, you must stay with them 
until they enter their classrooms. If you 
have KS2 children, they can be left at 
8.30am. 

• If you are bringing a dog onto site, 
please make sure it is small enough to be 
carried, on a lead and well behaved. 

• Bikes and Scooters are not to be riden on 
the School Playground. Please wheel 
them in and out of the site. 

Fabulous Feedback 

Head over to the website to see some of the fabulous 
comments that have been left about your school. 

https://www.kenningtonsprimaryacademy.co.uk/abou
t-us/feedback-for-the-school-removed 

                



 

 

 

Your Local Community 
 

There is lots to offer your little 
ones, from local groups, to holiday 
camps. Click the link below which 
will take you to our ‘Local Events’ 
page on our website. 
 
https://www.kenningtonsprimaryacadem
y.co.uk/news/local-events 

 

School Dinners 
Click on the link to see whats 
being served by our Chef … 

https://www.kenningtonsprimaryacademy.co.uk/parents/school-
dinners-and-menu 

Check the dates at the bottom of the menus to see which week 
we are serving. 

Contact Us 
 

School Office: 01708 865663 

Email: 
enquiries@kenningtons.thurrock.sch.uk 

Child Absence : Study Bugs App 

https://www.kenningtonsprimaryacademy.co.uk/parents/school-dinners-and-menu
https://www.kenningtonsprimaryacademy.co.uk/parents/school-dinners-and-menu
mailto:enquiries@kenningtons.thurrock.sch.uk

